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   Week 10 Term 3 2022 Newsletter         

GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A caring environment providing quality education 
Carpark Works 

The long-awaited works on the front area of the school and the carpark will 
begin on Monday 19th September 2022. 

The works include removing the asphalt from in front of the office block, 
laying turf and adding a ramp to access the front office. The staff carpark 
will be undergoing works during the school holiday period. 

All work is expected to be completed by the first day back of Term 4. 

From Monday 19th September, the front gate on Prospect Road will not be 
able to be used until next term.  

Staff will be on duty in the morning and afternoon outside the school gates 
to help with student drop off and collection.  

We appreciate your understanding of this and your awareness of having 
more students using the side gate than normal when driving in the school 
zone area.  

Morning entry to the school 

Students will need to enter the school grounds in the morning using the side 
gate on Progress Place (near the hall). No students, except our support 
class students, are to enter through the carpark gates in the morning.  

To avoid traffic congestion in Progress Place, we would request that if you 
usually drop off your child at the front of the school, continue to do this. 
Staff will supervise outside fence from 8:40am and direct students to the 
side gate on Progress Place once they have crossed the road using the 
school crossing.   

Afternoon exiting the school 

In the afternoon, students who usually leave through the front gate on 
Prospect Road, will be able to leave through the staff car park gate to 
meet parents outside the school fence. 

Alternatively, you can arrange to meet your child at the side gate on 
Progress Place, however please make sure your child is aware of this 
change if they normally meet outside the front of the school.  
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We are open on weekends and public  
holidays only as our school has a vacation  
care. 
The outdoor facilities at our school will be  
available to use from 8 am to 5 pm on  
weekends and public holidays only as  
part of Share Our Space. 
Please visit edu.nsw.link/ShareOurSpace  
to find out which one of our gates will  
be open before you visit. 
We’re also keen to know what you think  
about using our school during the holidays  
through our online feedback form. 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Support unit students will continue to meet the support unit staff at the front 
of the school in the mornings and will use the carpark gate to enter the 
school with the staff.  

In the afternoon, staff will walk the support unit students out to their usual 
meeting place. 

Attending the office during the school 
day 

If you need to come into the office 
during the school day, please enter via 
the staff carpark gate. The gate will be 
closed but not locked. There will be 
information on the gate so you can open 
it and there will be signs to help you get 
to the office.  

We apologise for any inconvenience 
that this may cause and are looking 
forward to having the works completed.  

Regards 

Victoria Sturman  

Relieving Principal  

Share Our Space - GSPS  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Gate 
open 

Gate 
locked 

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-support-communities/share-our-space.html
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=muagBYpBwUecJZOHJhv5kcCh39mUhiBBj9eSMeyYckxUQ0FUMERaOFUxTjhaSk1ISU5ESkoxMFFUNi4u


3 

 

 

2023 classes 
We are starting to plan classes for 2023. If you intend on moving before the 
start of the 2023 please advise the office via email before the end of Term 3 
to assist with reviewing and grouping our 2023 classes. 

 
Book Club 
We kindly ask that all orders for Book 
Club be made through LOOP. Book 
Club’s online ordering platform.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
 
Dunford Cup Finals 
The Dunford Cup Football Finals have 
been postponed until term 4 due to wet 
grounds. Parents will be advised of the 
new date as soon as possible. 
 
End of Term 3 
This has been an eventful term and we 
hope our families enjoy some rest time 
during this upcoming holiday period. 
We hope you all have an enjoyable 
break. 

See you next Term 
 
 

 

Coming Up 
Check the Sentral Parent 

Calendar 

Sensory and 
School Disco 

Wednesday 
23rd September 
4:45pm – 
7:30pm 

National Day of 
Mourning – Public 
Holiday 

Thurs 22nd 
September 

Last day of term 3 Fri 23rd 
September 

Term 4  

Week 1  

First day of Term 4 Mon 10th 
October 

Swim School 
Scheme 

10.10.22 – 
21.10.22 

Assembly Thurs 13th 
October 

Week 2  

GSPS Art Show & 
photography 
competition 

Thurs 20th 
October 

Week 3  

P&C Meeting Mon 24th 
October 

2023 Kindergarten 
Orientation 
Session 3 

Wed 26th 
October 

Assembly Thurs 27th 
October 

Week 5  

2023 Kindergarten 
Orientation 
Session 4 - Teddy 
Bears Picnic 

Wed 9th 
November 

Assembly Thurs 10th 
November 

Week 6  

Reading cards 
Morning Tea 

Tues 15th 
November 

P&C Bunnings 
 

Sun 20th 
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Awabakal Word of the Week 
Term 4 Week 1-2  
stand-ngurakila 
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Share the Dignity #itsinthebag 
We are asking for support from our students and the community to help 
Caitlin C from the Astronauts to collect handbags and essential items to 
help young women/adults in 
need. Donations of pre-
loved good condition bags, 
handbags and backpacks. 
New everyday personal care 
products from the list below: 

• Shampoo and 
conditioner 

• Toothbrushes and 
toothpaste 

• Body wash or soap 
• Roll on deodorant 
• Sealed packet of pads 

&/or tampons 
 
All items included in the bag 
must be new and in sealed packaging for health and safety reasons. 
Place these items in the boxes that will be in the front office from Term 4. 
Students will receive a dazzler for any donations. 
Caitlin is aiming to collect 40 bags to be donated to those women in 
need at Christmas time for a Christmas gift. 
All donations need to be collected by 1st November 2022. 
We love that Caitlin has taken the initiative to organise this donation for 
such a wonderful charity helping women who do it tough. 
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Milkshake Monday 
Congratulations to all the winners, 
who were lucky enough to share a 
milkshake with Mrs Sturman this 
fortnight.  

      Coming up in Term 4…  

Monday 
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Awards 
Congratulations to all students that received awards in the past fortnight. 
The following students received a PBL merit award: 

Novas 
Sammy K, Maggie W, Ari B, Angie S, Emily L, Angie S, Hayley P, Emily L 

Rockets 
Chloe C, Jett A, Orlando H, Elliot G, Coco C, Olivia W, Theo W, Ella B 
Satellites 
Tyrell H, Joshua K, Dominic H, Yuna K  
Titans  
Henry W 

Astronauts 
Travis R, Phoebe L, Brayden S, Indianna H 
 
 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 
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ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
 

Living Smart Festival 2022 
Living Smart Festival 2022 will be 
held on Saturday, 24 September 
from 9am – 2pm. 
• The festival runs from 9am-2pm, 

and students and their families 
are welcome to accompany 
the garden bed display and 
engage with passers-by. 

• Festival attendees will be able 
to vote for their favourite 
garden bed, with the school 
with the most votes winning the 
People’s Choice Award ($1000 
prize). 

• Special guest, Costa Georgiadis 
from Gardening Australia, will be visiting each garden display to select 
a winner for the Best in Show award ($1000 prize). It’s expected that 
Costa will be judging the garden beds around 12.30-1.30pm. 

• This is a great opportunity for your students to meet and talk with 
Costa about the garden bed that their school has created! 

• Costa will be looking for creativity, sustainability and plant quality in 
the displays. 
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ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
 
Week 10 Term 3 

Spring has arrived at GSPS. 
Flowers are blooming and our 
gardens are a buzz of activity! 
Students are keen to help 
water and weed the 
vegetable garden. The 
strawberries are starting to 
ripen, and the fruit trees are covered in 

blossoms. 
 
The Rockets went for a walk 
around the school grounds to 
discover our vast biodiversity. 
They found fungi growing on a 
tree stump, bees in the 
vegetable and pollinator’s garden as well as a 

variety of different species of grass and birds. The native bees that have 
lived in a stump for years were active around the entrance. We discussed 
nocturnal species that live in our school but are not 
usually sighted during our school day. 
 
This Saturday 24th September is the Lake Macquarie City 
Living Smart Festival held at Speers Point between 9.00- 
2.00pm. GSPS have entered in the School Garden Bed 
competition again. To vote for our school come along to 

Speers Point. Costa from Gardening 
Australia will be judging Best in Show ($1000 prize) 
between 12.30-1.30pm and will be talking to students. 
Costa will announce the winners between 1.30-2pm on 
the main stage. 
Enjoy the spring school holidays! 

 
 
 
Julie Brewer 
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CLASSROOM NEWS 
Galaxies 
The K/1 Galaxies have been working hard on their writing. They are 
smashing their weekend recounts, starting to add more detail and time 
connectives to their work. They have also enjoyed learning all about 
Australian Animals and putting them into templates to write information 
reports into their books. Maybe you could ask us a fun fact that we have 
learned about some of the animals! Here is some examples of what we 
have been getting up to this term. 
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CLASSROOM NEWS 
Astronauts 
The Astronauts have been very busy using their devices to research 
information for and compose informative texts on a variety of topics. We 
have linked our learning on informative texts to our Science unit on plant 
and animal adaptations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

In Maths we have been investigating volume and capacity. We have 
used unifix blocks to create many different 3D objects and determine 
their volume based on their length, width and height. 
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What’s been happening 
 
PBL Magic Show 
Joel Howlett from JD’s World of Magic was a hit last Monday for our PBL 
Rewards Day. Students were amazed with juggling, puppets and of course 
pulling a rabbit out of a hat!  
Congratulations to our PBL Super Raffle Winners! At the end of each term, 
the Dazzlers that students have collected go into a large barrel for an end 
of term PBL Super Raffle! 
As part of our PBL Rewards Day Magic Show, our PBL Super Raffle Winners 
were treated to VIP seating during the show and an iceblock. 
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COMMUNICATION 
 
Please use the following forms of communication with the school to stay up 
to date  

Sentral Parent Portal App  
The school uses the Sentral Parent Portal app to 
communicate all school updates, newsletters, permission 
notes and fundraising opportunities with our parent 
community. Parents can also submit absence requests, 
check the school calendar for upcoming events and 
message the class teacher.  
All new parents and carers to the school should have 
received a welcome email with instructions on how to 
register and your access key. If you don’t have an access 
key, please let the office know. Parents can have multiple 
access keys for each parent to stay up to date on what’s 
happening in the school. 

QuickCliq 
Canteen and Uniforms orders can be purchased online 
through the website QuickCliq. Parents are encouraged 
to register an account, add their students details to the 
account and purchase credit through the website. For 
detailed instructions please see 'How to' guide. 

Website 
Information regarding the school’s policies, planning, 
reporting, expectations, P&C and so much more can be found on our 
website. All parent payments and enrolment applications are made 
online using the quick link tabs along the top of the home page. 

Facebook  
The school has a Facebook page where you can find information on 
student successes, good news stories and community information.  
Our school Facebook page can be found by searching ‘Garden Suburb 
Public School’ on Facebook. 
 

NSW School Updates app 
The NSW School Updates App has the ability for parents and carers with 
children in multiple schools to receive newsletters and updates within the 
same app and receive push notifications on their phones when newsletters 
and events are posted by the school. Information feeds are filtered by 
school year are customised for parents and carers and includes direct 
contact line details to the school.   

https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


18 

 

P&C 
Uniform Shop 
Dear families,  
The P&C aim to keep uniform prices as affordable as possible and have 
absorbed all wholesale price increases for the past three years. However 
continued cost increases have made it necessary to review the prices of the 
school uniforms. The updated uniform order form is attached. Changes will 
be effective in the QuickCliq system at the beginning of term 4. 
We are aware of the issue that families are experiencing with dye running in 
some shirts. We are working to source an alternative supplier and have 
made the decision to freeze a price increase on shirts until this is resolved. 
There continues to be a selection of quality second-hand uniforms that can 
be purchased from $2-$5 per item. Please visit the uniform shop which is 
open on Thursday afternoon at pick-up. 
Uniforms can be purchased through the QuickCliq system, or by returning a 
form to the school with cash or direct deposit details. Uniforms will be sent 
home with the selected student unless otherwise advised in the order.  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canteen News 
We need more canteen helpers! 

Please contact the office if you have any spare time to help. 
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Community Notices  
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